
Canadian comments on the possibility of holding  
a high level event on sustainable development 

 
The Government of Canada welcomes the opportunity to submit views on the possibility 
of convening a high-level event on sustainable development in preparation of the report 
of the Secretary-General of the United Nations (UN), in response to an invitation by the 
Secretariat as referred to in General Assembly resolution 63/212, paragraph 5. 
 
Reference is made to the Concept Paper of 11 November 2008, which set out the initial 
views of Brazil on a United Nations conference on sustainable development in 2012. 
 
Sustainable development is important to Canada and Canada recognizes that the United 
Nations Commission on Sustainable Development (CSD) has a unique and important role 
within the United Nations system as the only global forum for an exchange of ideas and 
best practices on sustainable development which includes governments and non-
governmental organizations. 
 
Canada welcomed the concept paper provided by Brazil in the fall of 2008 which was 
useful for beginning the dialogue.  Canada is looking forward to having a more detailed 
discussion on the objectives, expected outcomes and scope of such an event, as well as 
the appropriate timing.  Canada would also welcome information about the proposed 
preparatory mechanisms and budget implications of the proposal.   
 
In considering this proposal, some of the key considerations Canada believes need to be 
addressed include the following: 
 
• Ensuring the effective conclusion of the current multi-year programme of work 



to discuss the capacity requirements this proposal could entail and its impact on other 
priorities. 

 
Canada is open to a further discussion on whether to proceed with the proposal, within 
the United Nations and with relevant stakeholders. 


